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RECOMMENDED ACTION:  
 
Approve the specifications and engineer’s estimate and authorize staff to obtain 
bids for the Fiscal Year 2014/2015 Slurry Seal Program under the Pavement 
Management Program Street Improvements. 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
 

 As part of the Pavement Management Program (PMP) the City routinely 
reconditions streets with an oil and sand mixture (i.e., slurry seal) in order to 
extend the life of the pavement. 

 
 The specifications and construction cost estimate for the Fiscal Year (FY) 

2014/2015 Slurry Seal Program are now complete and include an additive 
alternate for refreshing striping on all major streets. 

 
 As the PMP is designed to ensure maximum service life of City streets, staff 

recommends approval of this project for advertisement of bids. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
The PMP is included within the FY 2014/2015 Capital Improvement Plan and 
includes $1,000,000 from the City’s General Fund.  Based on the engineer’s 
estimate, the project construction phase will use approximately $905,000, with the 
balance used to cover soft costs; including design, inspection, administration, and 
contingency.  The PMP expenditure is necessary in order to meet the City’s 
Maintenance of Effort of $937,007 annually from the General Fund, which allows 
the City to receive its share of Measure A half-cent sales tax proceeds. 
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BACKGROUND/ANALYSIS:  
 
The Pavement Management Update Report, dated August 2012, provides an 
inventory of City roadways including current conditions, roadway preservation 
needs and a roadway improvement funding schedule.  During FY 2014/2015, the 
PMP recommended slurry and crack seal for streets in the Cove from Calle Tampico 
to Calle Nogales (see Attachment 1).  Additionally, staff has included the 
intersection of Washington Street and Highway 111, which was scheduled for 
slurry seal last fall (Attachment 2) as well as the first 750 feet of SilverRock Way, 
which has experienced considerable wear since SilverRock opened in 2005.  As per 
past practice, staff has also included the refreshment of striping along major streets 
as an additive alternate for this project. 
 
The specifications and construction cost estimate is complete for the slurry and 
crack seal project and is available for review at the Public Works Department 
counter.  Contingent upon City Council’s approval to advertise the FY 2014/2015 
Slurry Seal Program on July 1, 2014, the following is the anticipated project 
schedule: 
 
City Council Bid Authorization July 1, 2014 
Bid Period 
Bid Opening 
Award of Project 

July 1 thru July 23, 2014 
July 24, 2014 
August 5, 2014 

Construction  August through October 2014 
Accept Improvements October 2014 
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
 
Since the PMP program is necessary to ensure maximum service life of City streets 
and this project is best constructed during summer months when there is less 
disruption to motorists and residents, no alternative is recommended. 
 
Report prepared by:  Bryan McKinney, Principal Engineer 

Report approved for submission by:  Timothy R. Jonasson, P.E. 
            Public Works Director/City Engineer 
 
Attachments:   1. Slurry Seal Location Map 

                  2.      Slurry Seal Washington Street and Highway 111  
                           Intersection Limits Map 
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